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DEVON HOCKEY ASSOCIATION 

14th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 

Held on 16th May 2016 at the Ley Arms, Kenn. 

 
Present  
 

DHA Officers & Officials & Reps to DHA 
 (** denotes eligibility to vote) 

President David Chard Hon Secretary Michelle Judge 

Hon Treasurer Peter Hodge Vice-President apologies 

DHUA President Keith Dingle 
Devon County Disciplinary 
administrator and Welfare 

Sam Tallowin 

Welfare Jamie Oxley   

Other attendees who signed the attendance sheet  
(* denotes designated voter for club ** denotes eligibility to vote) 

Ashmoor HC  Steve Dinny Dart HC Sam Tallowin, Tracey Pearce 

Dartmouth HC  Dawlish LHC  

DHUA Keith Dingle Exe HC Jenny Mitchell 

East Devon  ECV Hornets Martyn Harvey 

Honiton Hornets Kirsty Lack   

ISCA  Anne Baker Kingsbridge and Salcombe  

Newton Abbot LHC Sara Ellis, Sam Beavis N Devon HC John Brett 

Mannamead Lori Rickard Okehampton Men Richard Jones 

Okehampton  Ladies Jane Jones OPM MHC Steve Payne 

  Plym valley  

Plymouth Marjon HC Jamie Oxley PGSOB Steve Wherry 

Sidmouth and Ottery  HC  Tavistock  

Taw Valley HC  Tiverton White Eagles LHC  

Teign Jackie Brooks Torbay MHC Peter Hodge 

Torbay Ladies  Devonport Services David Gillespie 

University of Exeter LHC Katrina Hyde, Katie O’Connor University of Exeter MHC Ed Laughton, Philip Bevans 

University of Plymouth LHC  University of Plymouth MHC  

Hon VP Jenny Mitchell, Martin Stoneman West HA Charles Hallows 

EH Barbara Reynolds   

Clubs not represented at the AGM 

See gaps above    

    

    

Apologies 

See item 1 below    

    

    

 
 

The above is based on signatories of the attendance sheet at the meeting and apologies received directly by the Hon 
Secretary or presented on the evening. 
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Minutes 

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

Henry Stephens, UPHC, Graham Skinner, VIP, Dave Barnard, Hon VIP; Russell Philips, Tiverton MHC, 

Matt Bodily, Mike Tucker, VP 

 

2. MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2014 (available on the evening) 

Signed as a true copy – carried by the floor 

3. MATTERS ARISING FROM ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2014 

4. NOTIFICATION OF ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

To be discussed at AOB 

5. PRESIDENT'S ADDRESS (David Chard)  

David Chard gave thanks to all those that helped throughout the season in what has been a difficult 

year for DHA.  Dave Chard informed the members of the sad passing of Joan Treece, who had been 

an outstanding contributor to hockey in the county and that she will be sorely missed.  A minute’s 

silence followed. 

6. EH DEVON – REPORT (Barbara Reynolds) 

Attached 

Comments from the floor –  

Question about safeguarding  

7. REPORTS 

7.1 Hon. Secretary and Competitions Report  (Michelle Judge) 

Attached  

Comments from the floor – thanks given from DC 
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7.2 WHA Council & Sub-committee reports    (Mike Tucker) 

No report available 

7.3 Disciplinary Officer’s Report    (Sam Tallowin) 

Attached 

Comments from the floor – none 

7.4 Single System Report      (Jamie Oxley) 

Attached 

Vote of thanks to Matt Bodily for taking on the reigns of the Single System 

 

7.5 Devon Umpires Associations Report   (Keith Dingle) 

Attached 

Comments from the floor – 

Steve Wherry - Has the accreditation numbers changed for next season? KD – remains 

unchanged 

Sam Tallowin – who is the new President? KD – Bob Whitell 

 

8. STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS    (Peter Hodge) 

The accounts were presented as attached. 

Comments from the floor –  

Anne Baker – How much do the men contribute to represent the County, it is felt that they should pay 

more? PH – commented that it was agreed that they would pay £20 towards costs of the semi finals 

tournament, the will also pay a match fee and training fee 

9. ADOPTION OF REPORTS AND ACCOUNTS (incl. setting of affiliation fees) 

8.1 Adoption of presented reports – proposed Jennie Mitchell , seconded by Steve Dinny 

8.2 Adoption of accounts  – proposed Jennie Mitchell , seconded by Steve Dinny 

8.3 Setting of Affiliation Fees for Season 2015/16 – Increase by £5 per side (from £60 to £65) 

and add a junior section fee of £65 - proposed Jennie Mitchell , seconded by Steve Dinny, 

carried with one against 
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8.4 Appointment of Independent Examiner – Jackie Brooks - proposed Jennie 

Mitchell , seconded by Steve Dinny  

8.5 Setting of Honorarium for Hon Secretary and Treasurer – proposed 

Jennie Mitchell , seconded by Steve Dinny 

10. DEVON DEVELOPMENT and JUNIOR COMPETITIONS REPORT– Jamie Oxley 

 

Attached. 

 

Comments from the floor:  

 

Martin Stoneman – question re the age of umpires and the appropriateness of this question, perhaps 

this should have been phrased differently – DC agreed that this should have been phrased differently 

 

Sam Tallowin – wanted it noted that he did not take offence. 

 

It was agreed that for the good of the county, we need to proactively get younger people umpiring. 

 

Jackie Brooks – should we not be putting the JAC engaged in umpiring JO agreed and commented 

that this is something that the county is promoting. 

 

Anne Baker asked EH if they could circulate information on Coaching, such as how to assess talent etc 

to coaches in Devon, BR agreed that this is something they can do 

 

Charles Hallows asked that if all information could be shared across the regions, JO agreed 

 

11. ELECTIONS OF OFFICERS & REPRESENTATIVES FOR DHA OFFICERS 

a. President  - elected unopposed David Chard 

b. Vice-President (West Rep) – elected unopposed Jamie Oxley 

c. Hon Secretary – elected unopposed Michelle Judge 

d. Hon Treasurer - elected unopposed Peter Hodge 

e. Schools Reps – Girls elected unopposed Rosie Parkin, Boys elected unopposed Jamie Oxley 

f. County Disciplinary Administrator - elected unopposed Sam Tallowin 

g. Men’s League Representative – elected unopposed Andrew Harvey 

h. Women’s League Representative -  

i. Welfare Officer - elected unopposed Jamie Oxley 

Proposed Steve Wherry, Seconded Steve Dinny 
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12. ANY OTHER BUSINESS  

a. Presentation of “Treece Rose Bowl” – awarded to Jamie Oxley 

b. Sponsorship for Devon Youth Games – Steve Dinny - discuss Devon HA possibly sponsoring 

the Hockey event at the Devon Youth Games. It’s a great event and is likely to attract a lot of 

publicity, and there are Boys Hockey and Girls Hockey competition, the £750 ‘Silver’ package – 

see attached – would give us 2 for 1! There are lots of other benefits like VIP invites etc.  In the 

past the event has led onto many of the players involved reaching JAC and JRPC and coaches 

/ team managers have gone on to be involved with coaching at JAC etc. 

Vote on DHA sponsor one Silver Package at a cost of £750 

Carried Unanimously 

c. Nominations of Hon Vice President – Sam Tallowin 

  

 

 

13. PRESIDENT'S ADDRESS (David Chard)  

Attached 

Other Information: 

Notes:  

The meeting finished at 9 pm. 

The above are an accurate record of the Devon Hockey Association committee meeting held on 16 May 

2016 

 

Name:  Dave Chard     Position:  DHA President  

Signed:        Date 
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DHA Discipline Report 
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IƻƴƻǊŀǊȅ {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ нлмс 

¶ Devon Cup Competition ς  

o 39 teams entered (45 in 2015) Tiverton Mens were new additions to the competition, no entries from the 

North of the county this year. Maybe worthwhile at looking to hold a West Counties competition where all 

the cup winners compete? 

o The finals were held at Plymouth Marjon in April,  3 of the finals going all the way to penalties with only 

Teign Ladies deciding the result in normal time, the winners were: 

Á Mens Devon Cup Winners  Ashmoor runners up Plymouth Uni 

Á Mens Devon Trophy Winners Plymouth Uni A runners up Torbay 

Á Ladies Devon Cup Winners Teign runners up Kingsbridge & Salcombe 

Á Ladies Devon Trophy Winners Okehampton runners up Plym Valley 

 

o We will continue not to charge an entry again next season 

o Again DHA will be looking for a different venue to host the finals... please let me know if your club can be of 

service, Plymouth Marjon HC were the perfect host 

o Thanks to DHUA for providing the Umpires and to Danielle Bunt for running the desk. 

o [ŜǘΩǎ ƘƻǇŜ ŦƻǊ ŀ ōƛƎƎŜǊ ŀƴŘ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴ ƴŜȄǘ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ 

¶ Club updates on the website ς we need to ensure that we have the latest information, some clubs have not updated 

their contact details for nearly 2 years, many of you would have had your AGMs by now, pls make it an action to go 

away and update where necessary, let me know if you do not know how to do this: 

Dart Sunday 20th July 2014 

Dawlish (Women) Monday 11th August 2014 

Torbay (Women) Wednesday 27th August 2014 

Chard Monday 10th November 2014 

Exeter and Culm Vale Hornets Monday 18th May 2015 

Exe Thursday 4th June 2015 

Tiverton White Eagles (Women) Friday 19th June 2015 

University of Plymouth Monday 22nd June 2015 

Mannamead Ladies (Women) Wednesday 22nd July 2015 

Okehampton Columbines Monday 27th July 2015 

Lipson Lions Hockey Club Tuesday 28th July 2015 

Plymouth Hockey Club Tuesday 4th August 2015 

North Devon (Men) Monday 10th August 2015 

Okehampton (Men) Monday 10th August 2015 

University of Exeter (Women) Monday 24th August 2015 
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Dartmouth (Women) Saturday 29th August 2015 

Plym Valley (Women) Wednesday 9th September 2015 

Tavistock Wednesday 30th September 2015 

Kingsbridge & Salcombe Friday 2nd October 2015 

University of St Mark & St John Thursday 8th October 2015 

East Devon (Men) Friday 16th October 2015 

Taw Valley (Women) Tuesday 27th October 2015 

Teign Sunday 1st November 2015 

Isca Sunday 15th November 2015 

Devonport Services Saturday 21st November 2015 

Tiverton Hockey Club (Men) Saturday 21st November 2015 

Sidmouth & Ottery Sunday 29th November 2015 

Ashmoor Wednesday 16th December 2015 

University of Exeter (Men) Monday 21st December 2015 

Newton Abbot (Women) Wednesday 27th January 2016 

Plympton Grammar School Old Boys (Men) Monday 14th March 2016 

Torbay (Men) Saturday 14th May 2016 

Plymouth Marjon Sunday 15th May 2016 

  

¶ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ ±Ŝǘ ¢ƻǳǊƴŀƳŜƴǘ 

Held on the 9th of April in Okehampton, 5 teams took part, Good spirited hockey was played although somewhat faster 
than expected and it was brilliant to see so many older players still playing which such zeal and enthusiasm: 

Á First Plymouth Marjons 

Á Joint second, Teign and Sidmouth and Ottery 

¶ I have indicated that I am willing to continue my association with DHA and have expressed my willingness to stand 

again for election as secretary unless, of course, there is anyone else that would like to take on the role.  Having said 

that I am sure my fellow committee members will agree, my time has been limited over the last few months so I am 

sure if there is someone out there, they will be able to commit more time than I can to the role. 

 

 

Michelle Judge 

Hon Sec, Devon Hockey Association 
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DHUA Report to DHA AGM ς 16th May 2016 

A year of some notable successes with two umpires Martyn Harvey and Pete Hammond obtaining their Level 3 

award and being promoted to NPUA. Bob Whitell and Jo Spooner also achieved Level 2 and both are now 

umpiring regularly for the West. Jo has also made it on to the National Young Umpire Development Panel 

which is more often than not a stepping stone to NPUA.     

 

The hard core few continue to turn out where ever and when ever appointed in all weathers which assists the 

Association to fulfil its aims and objectives to a considerable degree. Several new umpires have joined the 

Neutral Pool and many others have put their toe in the water and taken the odd neutral appointment away from 

their club. Even with a decreasing number of umpires DHUA still managed to make 1285 appointments last 

year, more than the combined total of the other counties in the region and the regional body itself.  

 

Many clubs have grasped the effect of lack of umpires in a positive manner and have made an effort to get more 

umpires qualified and active. Others have been slightly slower to catch on and will reap the reward in increased 

appointment fees next season as their club status slips down the table. Devon is the only HUA that allows clubs 

to determine the level of their individual appointment fees so it remains a mystery why most clubs wish to pay 

more than the minimum in these days of increasing costs across our sport.  

 

The umpire feedback system continues to be very successful and has again proved a very useful tool for the 

SCC in many ways. Thanks to teams who have provided feedback in a manner that is useful to these 

deliberations  

 

The Pre-Season Tournament was again a success and will again take place over two days this year over the 

August Bank Holiday weekend.  

DHUA will be again be running some Umpire Developer courses for clubs at no cost in the next season and are 

looking to roll out other initiatives that will benefit players across the county which have been a proven success 

when trialed last season.   

DHUA is the envy of many HUA’s nationally and support from Devon clubs is key to that success so please 

keep going! 
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Devon Junior Club & School Competitions Report 
 
The 2015-16 proved an extremely busy season for clubs and schools with a greater number of Sunday 
competitions running. This report will provide an overview of the competitions which are run for clubs and 
schools in the county. 
 
Plymouth Junior Friday night league for U8s mixed, U10 mixed, U12 Girls, U12 Boys, U14 Boys, U14 Girls 
and Badger Boys continued to run but over two venues which proved challenging. A weekly programme 
running at the venues enabled age groups to play between 6-8 Friday nights (with the exception of Badgers) 
leading to a finals night staged at Marjon for each age group. With no results recorded, with the exception of 
the final night the aim of the óleagueô is to enable regular competition. The league has now been running for 11 
years with the following clubs competing - Lipson Lions, Ivybridge, Tavistock, Devonport Dragons, Plymouth 
HC and Plymouth Marjon. 
 
Devon School Games - this event is for primary schools playing a version of in2hockey with a quick sticks 
ball on a 3rd of a pitch, 6 aside with 3 boys and 3 girls in a team. 16 teams comprising of 2 qualifiers from each 
of the school games organisers areas took part at the winter games finals in March at Torbay Leisure centre. 
This competition is organised by the school games organisers through Active Devon the county sports 
partnership which is partly funded by Sport England. Funding for the school games has been confirmed until 
2020, however the focus of the competitions may change following the publication of the Government Sports 
Strategy and subsequent Sport England Strategy. 
 
Devon Youth Games  - At the Devon HA AGM it was agreed to sponsor the hockey event for girls and boys. 
This event has been running since 2000 and is now sponsored by the Rotary. Currently the event is for 
districts to select a boys and girls teams from school years 7/8/9 to play at a festival. This years event is being 
staged in Okehampton on the 2nd of July.  
 
Devon School Boys - In November DHA took over the running of the School Boys Association and the 
subsequent school competitions. With the support of Guy Bucknell (Blundellôs), Emma White (St Peters Prep) 
and Matt Bodily (Devon) a successful series of finals were staged. 
 
U16s - This event was organised by Guy and staged at Blundellôs with South Dartmoor the winners and Exeter 
School as runners up. 
 

U14s - This event was organised by Guy and staged at Blundellôs with Mount Kelly the winners and Blundells 

the runners up. 
 
U13s - This event was organised by Matt and hosted by Plymouth College at their pitch at the  University of St 
Mark & St John. The winners were Devonport High School for Boys who won the title for the first time ever 
defeating Exeter School after penalty strokes. 
 
 
Club Competitions 
 
Following an online entry process and the support of Jane Cornelius a planned schedule of events was 
organised. With the support of those able to host clubs were organised to attend the different age group 
festivals throughout the season accommodating where possible the club requirements.  
 
A massive thank you has to go to Jill Dupain and Richard Jones for all their hard work organising the 
schedules and hosting on a number of occasions throughout the season alongside Isca, Dart, Torbay, 
Plymouth Marjon and Teign who also hosted and organized schedules.  
 
 
In2Hockey Club Finals 
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This yearôs event was successfully staged by Plymouth Marjon and organised and run by a 
team of club volunteers on the day. The number of teams for the U12s events were 12 for 
the girls and 8 teams in the boys.However the number of teams entering the U10s was 

disappointing with only Plymouth Marjon, Isca and Ashmoor entering the girls and Plymouth Marjon, Isca and 
Ashmoor, Dart, Exe entering the Boys. In the U12s the number of clubs was far greater; U12 Boys Isca, 
Plymouth Marjon, Ashmoor, Dart, East Devon, Sidmouth & Ottery, Plymouth, Torbay 
U12 Girls Isca, Plymouth Marjon, Ashmoor, Dart, Exe, ECV Hornets, Torbay, Plymouth, Teign 
 
Regional Qualifiers 
U10 Girls 1st Plymouth Marjon, 2nd Isca  
U10 Boys 1st Isca, 2nd Plymouth Marjon 
U12 Girls 1st Isca, 2nd Plymouth Marjon 
U12 Boys 1st Plymouth Marjon, 2nd Isca 
 
U14s Festivals - following a series of festivals for the boys and girls a final day event was run at Sidmouth for 
girls and Plymouth for boys. This proved successful even if all the teams were not all able to attend. The 
results were as follows; 
 
Girls Results 
1st Plymouth Marjon 
2nd Ashmoor 
3rd Isca 
4th Sidmouth & Ottery 
5th Plymouth Marjon 
6th  Sidmouth & Ottery 
7th Dart 
8th Torbay 
 
Boys Results  
1st Isca 
2nd Plymouth Marjon 
3rd Dart/Torbay 
4th Sidmouth & Ottery 
5th East Devon 
6th Isca 
7th Plymouth Marjon 
8th Ashmoor 
 
Challenges - the following challenges are one which have been obtained from the Devon Survey which need 
to be addressed to help the club develop and group 
 

Å Umpiring - a development programme needs to be established to enable umpires to attend the events to 
gain experience and coaching in order to build the umpiring base in the county. 
Å State Schools - there is a desperate need to develop a more inclusive series of competitions which enable 

state schools to play competitive school hockey outside of the national focused competitions already run 
within the county. 
Å Club Competitions - there is a need to engage more clubs within the competition programme and develop 

a range of levels to be more inclusive. This may include mixed age group competitions for younger ages. 
Å Youth Games - how DHA supports this event to enable it to dove tail into a broad range of competitions 

which engages players below JAC level. 

Å On behalf of Devon Hockey Association I would like to thank all the clubs, schools and volunteers who 
helped organise and run any of the festivals and competitions throughout the past season. 

 
On behalf of Devon Hockey I would like to thank all the clubs, schools and volunteers who have assisted in 

delivering the past seasons programme. 

 
Jamie Oxley 
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DEVON HOCKEY ASSOCIATION 

AGM FOR THE 2015/16 SEASON TO BE HELD AT THE LEY ARMS ON 16/5/2016 

TREASURERS REPORT PREPARED 7/5/2016  

 

As Treasurer of the Association  I present the accounts for the 2015/16 season to you. 

A summary of the accounts for 2015/16 are distributed, & I will come to the niceties of advising you about them later, 

ōǳǘ L ǿƻǳƭŘ Ƨǳǎǘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎǘŀǊǘ ōȅ ŀŘǾƛǎƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Ƴŀƛƴ Ǉƻƛƴǘǎ L ǊŀƛǎŜŘ ŀǘ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊǎΩ AGM & what our core values & 

aspirations are for the coming years ς it is always wise to look back at the previous notes & recommendations that were 

made so that a) nothing is missed & b) that we have a clear vision for the future. It is also relevant that the very 

ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ŀǎǇŜŎǘ ƛǎ ǘƻ άƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘέ ǘƻ ƳŀǘǘŜǊǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƛƭƭ ŀŦŦŜŎǘ ǘƘŜ ŀǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜΥ 

The points brought forward were: 

1) 9ȄŎŜǎǎ ǊŜǎŜǊǾŜǎ ϧ ǘƘŜ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ŘŜŀƭ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƳ ²L{9[¸ ϧ bh¢ άŦǊƛǘǘŜǊέ ǘƘŜƳ ŀǿŀȅΦ  

 

2) Whatever we do on the financial front must be of benefit for hockey in the Devon area 

 

3) Support of the Single System & that of junior hockey & senior hockey for the LONG TERM. 

 

4) Quite difficult to pan out what does happen in respect of the Single system 

There are 6 pages to the accounts ς page 1 Income & expenditure account & page 2 the balance sheet ς both for the 

general account ς page 3 & 4 the single system account ς finally pages 5 & 6 the budgets for the 2016/17 season. 

The general accounts: 

1) Subscriptions  

 

2) Hire of pitches for junior  

 

3) In the year 2013/14 we provided for an amount of £1,250 payable to the Devon Hockey Umpires Association for 

additional umpire development ς this has not yet been actually paid but is included in liabilities in the balance 

sheet. 

 

4) We have hosted the County Championship at Exeter University towards the end of last season with the senior 

mens county side qualifying for the national finals taking place on 30th & 31 May 2015. The costs of the 

additional travelling, pitch hire costs etc amounted to £1,671 which is included in these accounts in the total of 

£3,091. We will continue to support the senor side however for this year it has just taken place in Glos so the 

costs will not be as high. Provision has though been made in these accounts of £600 plus the cost of hire of the 

pitch at the Univ for training £200 plus the entry fee of £120 

 

5) We have also over the last 2 years held a pre season tournament in Sept in association with DHUA. Our share of 

the contribution was £500. 
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6) Finals day shows a credit ς overprovision made in previous years 

7) Results ς A small loss for the year 

8) The balance sheet shows net assets  held of approximately £31k ς no change compared with 2015 ς whilst our 

ŎƻǊŜ ǾŀƭǳŜǎ L ƘŀǾŜ ƳŜƴǘƛƻƴŜŘ ŜŀǊƭƛŜǊ ƛǘ ƛǎ ǎǘƛƭƭ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴ άŀŘŜǉǳŀǘŜέ ōŀǎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ǿƛǘƘΦ 

9) Your executive is committed to looking at ways of using the funds wisely ς BUT it does take time.  

 

L ŀƳ ŀŦǊŀƛŘ ǘƘŜ Ŏƭǳōǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǇŀǘƛŜƴǘ ǊŜƭŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ άǿƘŀǘ ǘƻ Řƻ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ŜȄŎŜǎǎ ŦǳƴŘǎέΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎŜŘ 

this at length in committee ς A survey of what clubs want is important & we welcome feedback on this from clubs 

 

The Single system accounts 

1) Matt Bodily has now taken on the mantel of S S Administrator ς he has made a very good job of this in 2015/16 

& thanks to him must be made. For the season 2014/15 this area was dealt with by Dave Chard (more than 

adequately I might say)  

 

2) Last year I reported that we had a surplus on the SS of £2,978. At the time of the preparation of those accounts 

this I believed to be the correct position. However post last years AGM it was ascertained there was an 

outstanding bill of £2,490 relating to bookings made in Jan & Feb 2015 in the name of Devon Schoolboys. These 

were bookings previously made by Sue Hutchings. After requesting clarification from the University it was 

ascertained that the use of the pitch DID take place & FOR DHA. Payment was made in October 2015. This 

exclusion from the accounts no one was aware of ς tighter controls have been implemented so that only limited 

persons on the committee can book pitches in the name of the association. It was unfortunate that the booking 

was originally in the wrong name. The effect therefore on the account was that the surplus SHOULD have been 

approximately £500. You will see a separate amount is shown in respect of this. 

 

3) The amount of funds held in the balance sheet at the end of 2015/16 are adequate. Net assets on the single 

system are £4,600 but I do not want if possible for this to dwindle. If it does DHA will need to fund matters. 

 

4) ThŜ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘŀȄŀǘƛƻƴ ƻƴ ŎƻŀŎƘŜǎ ŦŜŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ L ƘŀǾŜ ǊŀƛǎŜŘ ŀǘ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ !DaΩ{ Φ /ƻƴǎǳƭǘŀǘƛƻƴ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ƳŀŘŜ 

with England Hockey on this & we have taken their view that coaches providing their services do it on a self 

employed basis & that they are responsible for dealing with the tax angle if appropriate. I must admit I am a 

ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ǳƴŎƻƳŦƻǊǘŀōƭŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ƛƴ ŘŜǘŜǊƳƛƴƛƴƎ ǿƘŜǘƘŜǊ ŀƴ άŜƳǇƭƻȅƳŜƴǘέ ǎƛǘǳŀǘƛƻƴ ŜȄƛǎǘǎΦ L ǿƻǳƭŘ 

reiterate to those here who are receiving funds for coaching of the need for disclosure - ???? £1,000 from 

trading in recent budget. 

Finally thank you to Jackie Brooks for dealing within the independent examination of our finances, a copy of her report 

being appended to these accounts. 
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The Way Forward 

1) I am afraid the clubs ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǇŀǘƛŜƴǘ ǊŜƭŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ άǿƘŀǘ ǘƻ Řƻ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ŜȄŎŜǎǎ ŦǳƴŘǎέΦ ²Ƙƛƭǎǘ L ŀƳ ŀǿŀǊŜ ƻŦ 

the similar problems that arise in respect of the West whose funds held are considerably higher than those of 

the Devon Hockey Association I do advocate caution ς as I have mentioned it has been a difficult year. It does 

take time & is not just a quick fix. 

 

2) I mentioned that the support of the single system was a 5 year plan ς if we were to contribute from the general 

fund to the single system say £3,000 per annum the total contribution that we would be making would be a 

total of £15,000. 

 

 

I will take questions from the floor 

 

Peter Hodge 

Treasurer to the Devon Hockey Association 
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